Here is an update of all that has happened in 'Ajol' since December 2008:
Dec 7th: Jetvan Sanskritik  Kendra agreed to giving its Buddha Vihar premises to 'Ajol Foundation' for its office.

Dec 9th: Ajol discussed the details of the intended survey of the area around unit no.32 of Aarey Colony, its budget, the content of the questionnaire, etc. The discussion took place in Tata Institute of Social Sciences.

Same day at 2.00 PM Shri Abhas Patil of Ameya Foundation visited the proposed office premises and discussed about the repairs work. Ameya Foundation has promised to do the repairs for Ajol.

I visited the premises at 4.00 PM in the evening on 9th  and discussed the action plan for the next 3 months. The topics of discussion included, among others,


study facilities for SSC students


Sampark's role in Ajol activities


preparation of a proposal for the year-long activities


period of survey

type of activities that may be taken up on the basis of the survey

Dec 12th: A meeting was organised to which local persons interested in working with Ajol were invited. It was decided to impart necessary training to the survey volunteers and to have an inauguration ceremony so as to inform the local public of the proposed activities. It was felt that this ceremony would create awareness among the local population and thus facilitate the survey. 

A series of meetings were held in which the volunteers discussed how they could  contribute. In the end, a committee of 7 activists was formed. This committee, comprising of local youths, will aid in the interaction between Ajol functionaries and the local population.

From January till date, the matter of repairs by Ameya is being actively followed up, but the work has not yet commenced. This has hampered  the timely start of the activities of Ajol, since the local people are eagerly waiting for the repairs.

Today Rajesh has informed that the work is going to start in a day. However, Sampark has simultaneously arranged for an estimate of the flooring work. If Ameya people again fail to act, the job will be done through another person, with funds raised from the network of Sampark friends.
8th March: A get-together of local women was organised on the occasion of International Women's Day. There was an exchange of ideas and when the gathering was informed about the activities of Ajol, the women eagerly expressed their expectations. They also promised to participate in those activities. (A photograph of the get together will be mailed soon.)

Now Ajol intends to commence the survey in the month of April and complete it in 1 to 1½  months. A 1½  days' training workshop will be organised for the the surveyors.

Ajol has now been asked to prepare an action plan for the next 3 months and also for the next one year. It is expected that their activities will gather speed once the Buddha Vihar premises have a good flooring and it is ready for intended use by the local people. Much time has elapsed pursuing the matter with Ameya, but now the work will commence soon, either through Ameya or on Sampark's initiative.
Hemant Karnik
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